NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

July 2012

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

Upcoming Meeting Announcement

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Thursday July 5th, 2012 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the Cimarron Village Community Building in Broomfield, see our web site www.northsidecoinclub.org for directions.

Other Announcements

RAFFLE PRIZE – This months' Raffle Prize will be the 2012 America the Beautiful Quarter Silver Proof set that the NSCC won as the second place prize in this year's ANA Trivia Challenge.

PROGRAM –The program this month will be "Three Unsung 19th Century Heroes Who Developed Denver and Colorado--Asa Clark, Milton Clark, and Emanuel Gruber--with Clark, Gruber & Co. Territorial Gold Coins" by Bob Bair.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – Foreign Coin (NOT Canadian). (Note that this doesn't have to be a high grade coin, just a nice, no problems, coin that you, as a collector, would like to have).

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.

FUN FACTS TRIVIA TOPIC – Washington Quarter.

We didn't get to this last month so we will try again with the same topic. Come up with one or more facts about the selected topic and bring them with you to the meeting. At some point during the meeting we will a share our facts with the rest of the club members and hopefully we will learn something we didn't know about the topic. Try to come up with a fact or piece of trivia about the topic that you don't think anyone else will have.

SHOW and TELL – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

<u>ANA NEWS</u> – Summer Seminar is in full swing during the last week of June and the first week of July. It is held in Colorado Springs on the campus of Colorado College. It offers a broad range of classes, taught by renown experts in the fields of Numismatics.

Jeff Shevlin, the new ANA Executive Director, has officially begun work at ANA Headquarters in Colorado Springs. One of his early goals at the ANA is to develop a website that engages members and reflects the social aspects of today's Internet.

SNACKS – No one has volunteered to bring snacks in July.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for the August 2012 meeting, or any other future meetings.

<u>UPCOMING PROGRAMS</u> – Possible programs include the Denver Mint, and metal detecting.

Minutes, Notes, and Happening of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on June 7th. We had 25 members in attendance.

President Dave F., called the meeting to order at 7:02.

Dave asked if any guests were present. None were, but a new member who signed up at the ANA Money show was in attendance. Linda H. introduced herself and said that she had started collecting in her 20's and had gotten back into collecting when she recently acquired her parents collection.

Dave reminded the club members that he had old copies of various coin magazines and papers to borrow. Dave then reviewed one news story that he thought might be of interest. The Canadian Royal Mint had started minting a new \$1 coin that had security features such as laser etching and letters that look different when viewed from different angles. Canada was also producing a new \$20 note that is polymer based and has clear windows on it.

Dave provided reviews of the previous months' coin shows. The Denver show was very busy and had some Dealers that don't typically attend this show. The ANA Money show will be discussed more later in the newsletter.

Dave quickly reviewed the upcoming coin shows in the area. The only upcoming show was the Colorado Springs show at the end of the month.

Dave reviewed the Door Prizes, Raffle, and Coin of the Month for this meeting.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the Newsletter. A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers report. We currently have \$2,797.23 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

Steve L. indicated that the 3rd America the Beautiful had been released which was Acadia in Maine. He also indicated that he had a few of the Presidential dollars available.

Dave also announced that he had paid the clubs' annual membership fee to the ANA to be an ANA recognized club. The fee is \$75, but we can get a \$5 discount for each ANA member we have in the club. If you join the ANA please give the Secretary your ANA number so we can get a larger deduction next year.

Old Business

Nothing to report on a new meeting location.

Dave indicated that the trip to Dan Carr's Moonlight mint is still being worked out. Mark has a list of names

of those who would like to go in case we get the go ahead. He would then contact the names on the list with details.

New Business

None

ANA Money Show – Comments by club members who attended.

Dave asked members who attended the ANA Money show to give some of their thoughts on the show.

- Disappointed that it was smaller than the summer "World's Fair of Money" shows.
- Disappointed that there weren't more dealers that had World coins.
- Liked the exhibits
- A lot of dealers wouldn't take credit cards 🕾
- No graders at the NGC and PCGS tables (There were graders at the ANACS table)
- Liked the Numismatic Theatre presentations
- Good experience at the NGC table getting some slabs reholdered

Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

Due to time constraints, no Show and Tell was done.

Prize Winners

Coin of the Month: Ike or Susan B. Anthony Dollars. A pot of 7 Ikes and 1 Suzy B was won by Don K. Door Prizes: A 1979 Susan B. Anthony Dollar souvenir set was won by Don K., an 1984 Mint Set was won by Steve L., a 2005-D Roosevelt dime graded MS67 and slabbed by PCGS was won by Mark H., and a Cent and Cent Planchet set was won by Theo G.

Raffle Prize: 1938-D Jefferson Nickel, graded and slabbed by PCGS as MS66 was won by Gary B.

Youth Door Prize: A set of Whitman Roosevelt Dime Books was won by Katri N.

Program

Last months' program was given by President Dave F. on Price Guides. Dave did an analysis on many of the price guides, from Red Book, Grey Sheet, Coin Prices, Trends(Coin World), and PCGS online. He compared the prices of many different coins looking for some kind of trend in prices between the various guides. Ultimately he could not find one. He talked about how some of the price guides are more retail price based and some are more wholesale bases. Some of the guides have a wider selection of grades that they have prices for while other offer very few grades.

Fun Facts on Washington Quarters.

Here are some of the facts that came out on the Washington Quarter.

1. We didn't get to this item in June. It is going to be tried again in July.

Requests

If you have pictures of coins that you would like to see in the Coin Chatter under the Coin Picture of the Month, please email them to your Secretary. I would prefer jpeg files that are 40k or less in size with a white background.

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

The NSCC needs programs. If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

President <u>president@northsidecoinclub.org</u> Secretary <u>secretary@northsidecoinclub.org</u>

UP COMING COIN SHOWS

JULY 21st

9ам то 5рм

ESTES PARK COIN AND CURRENCY SHOW ESTES PARK CONFERENCE CENTER 101 S. VRAIN AVE ESTES PARK, CO

President

DAVE F.

VICE PRESIDENT *

KERRY H.

SECRETARY

MARK H.

Treasurer *

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR #1*

RICH M.

DIRECTOR #2

STEVE L.

DIRECTOR #3*

DAVE WI.

* INDICATES THAT THIS PERSONS' TERM EXPIRES AT THE END OF 2012

Officers & Directors for 2012

Coin Picture of the Month



1885 - CC Morgan Dollar – from GSA Hoard

Secretary's Editorial Page

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

No editorial this month.

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at secretary@northsidecoinclub.org.